
 
 

 

          Thursday 7th September 2023  

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Following my letter yesterday, I wanted to provide you with further details about the education provision Year 7 will 
be receiving next week. 

What will arrangements look like for Year 7 students 
 
We are extremely grateful to our Coast and Vale colleagues at Scarborough UTC who are providing us with an area of 
their building where we can provide Year 7 students with a full-time face to face offer. Providing access to education 
on another site is a huge undertaking and I have had three senior school and trust colleagues co-ordinating this 
aspect of the re-opening plan. A team of Scalby staff will be located full-time at the UTC. This will include senior 
leaders, teaching staff, pastoral support and SEN specialists. Students will follow a Scalby school designed timetable 
and will quickly understand what it means to be a Scalby pupil. I am keen to ensure that students feel connected to 
Scalby School. There will be a real emphasis on ensuring that these students are part of our school community even 
though they are starting their secondary school life in another building. 

The UTC site will be ready to accept Scalby School students from Friday 15th September. This will allow us further 
time to set the site up at the UTC to meet our requirements. We have arranged transport to take students from 
Scalby School on a morning to the UTC and return them back to Scalby before the end of the school day. This will 
mean students can be registered here at Scalby when they arrive in the morning, also it will mean that students 
using school transport can use this as normal. Once we are able to bring students back onto the school site we will 
do. This will depend on contractor work and the DFE procurement of classrooms. As mentioned in my previous 
letter, it is difficult to provide timescales on this. 

Online Learning 
 
As Year 7 students will not be able to access the UTC until Friday 15th September, there will be an online offer in 
place for students on Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday next week. Students will be able to access a range 
of online learning activities via the school website from Monday 11th September. There will be a clear link to these 
resources on the homepage of the school website https://www.scalby.coastandvale.academy/ 
from Monday morning. 

I appreciate there will be a lot of uncertainty around these proposals, but I hope you understand the complexities of 
the issues we are facing and the speed with which we are trying to react to get our students back into education. 
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I will write to you with further details at the beginning of next week. Thanks in advance for your continued 
understanding. 

Yours faithfully, 

 

Mr Chris Robertson 

Headteacher  

 


